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STATE OF CALIFORNIA 
ENERGY RESOURCES 

CONSERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 

In the Matter of: 

APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATION FOR 
THE PUENTE POWER PROJECT 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

Docket No. 15-AFC-01 

APPLICANT’S STATUS REPORT NO. 9  

 
 
Applicant hereby submits its Status Report No. 9 for the Puente Power Project (“P3”) per the 
Committee’s revised Scheduling Order issued on October 14, 2016.  Following is a summary of 
key events that have transpired since the Committee Status Conference on September 27, 2016.  
Applicant is not aware of any impediment to adhering to the current schedule for the remainder 
of the proceedings. 

FDOC Issued 

On October 14, 2016, the Ventura County Air Pollution Control District (VCAPCD) issued the 
Final Determination of Compliance (FDOC), including responses to all comments received on 
the Preliminary Determination of Compliance (TN #214005-1 through #214005-15).  The FDOC 
concludes that P3, as proposed, will comply with all applicable air quality laws, ordinances, 
regulations and standards. 

Data Requests Related To Project Enhancements Issued And Responses Provided 

Data requests related to the Refinement to Transmission Interconnection (TN #213002) and the 
Outfall Removal and Beach Restoration (TN #213802) were issued by CEC staff on October 11, 
2016 (TN #213968) and by interveners City of Oxnard and Robert Sarvey on October 14, 2016 
(TN #214004 and #215016, respectively).  Applicant provided responses to the Sarvey data 
requests on October 31, 2016 (TN #214303), and to the CEC staff and City of Oxnard data 
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requests on November 1, 2016.  As indicated in the responses to the CEC staff data requests, 
Applicant has also been in contact with the California Department of Fish and Wildlife, the Los 
Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board and the United States Army Corp of Engineers 
regarding the Outfall Removal and Beach Restoration refinement. 

FSA Workshop 

Applicant supports holding a Final Staff Assessment (FSA) Workshop in the community to 
solicit input from the public on the FSA.  Applicant recommends that the FSA Workshop be held 
the week of December 5, 2016. 

 

DATED:  November 1, 2016 Respectfully submitted, 

 /s/ Michael J. Carroll 

_________________________________ 
Michael J. Carroll 
LATHAM & WATKINS LLP 
Counsel to Applicant 
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